
 

 

DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
4/20/2023 — Eugene Garden Club, 1645 High Street Eugene 

 

The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, 

held at the Eugene Garden Club and 

virtually, on Thursday April 20th, 2023 was 

called to order at 6:39pm, Ms. Swenson 

Harris being in the Chair and noting a 

quorum and Mr. Kounovsky present as 

Secretary.  

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as 

presented.  

 The Treasurer’s report was received. 

The Party had $11,924 in income and 

$7,202 in expenses for the month, for a net 

gain of $4,722.  

The Budget Committee reported that 

evaluations are ongoing for how to keep 

costs low.  

 The Campaign Services Committee 

reported that campaigns are very active 

right now leading up to the May election. 

Elise Josephson moved, and Andrew Ross 

seconded, to endorse Jackie Turle by 

unanimous consent, passed unanimously. 

Andrew Ross moved, and Austin Folnagy 

seconded, to endorse Alaire Fajardo by 

unanimous consent, passed unanimously.  

 The Community Action Committee 

reported that the civics festival planning is 

going well and will be Saturday April 29th.   

 The Fundraising Committee reported 

that the DEM Club is now up and running 

for monthly donors.  

 The Organization Committee reported 

the committee is meeting April 26th with a 

Neighborhood Leader training.  

 Nominations for PCP were Eric Nelson, 

nominated by Rebecca Bradvica and 

seconded by Elise Josephson. Brandon 

Oliver moved and Elise Josephson 

seconded to appoint Ife Adeniji, Kevin 

Cronin, and Theresa Fiora Starchild-Wolf 

as PCPs, which passed unanimously.  

 House District 8 reported that they had 

14 Neighborhood Leaders. 



 

 

 House District 9 reported that they will 

have a May 6th Day of Action in Florence.  

 House District 13 reported that a joint 

party for HD 13 and 14 would be August 

5th.   

 House District 14 reported that 

Neighborhood Leaders are going out and 

knocking doors.  

 The PR Committee reported that 

promotions are ongoing for local 

candidates and there are three 

coordinated days of action.   

 The Rules Committee reported work is 

ongoing for local caucus rules.    

 The State Central Committee 

Delegation reported that the next meeting 

will be May 20th and 21st.   

 The 4th Congressional District 

Committee Delegation reported the next 

meeting will be June 24th via Zoom.  

 The Office Committee reported that 

there are many signs available for 

campaigns, and campaigns are launching 

canvasses. 

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at 7:14pm. 


